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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Jackie Beauzil, Human Resources Manager
DATE:

September 27, 2011
SUBJECT:
Resolution – Purchase of Health Insurance Stop Loss

The Administration had planned to investigate proposals from fully-insured health carriers for the coming fiscal year as a means of creating a closer partnership with employees to help contain rising health care costs.  Unfortunately, the uncertainty of the City’s coverage total (stemming from on-going collective bargaining negotiations) made the possibility for obtaining a fully-insured choice unrealistic beginning October 1, 2011.  Therefore, the City now plans to continue its present self-insured health plan for the start of the fiscal year on October 1, 2011.
The City’s present health plan benefits remain unchanged from current levels.  However, the removal of fire service personnel (via BSO contract) had an impact on the estimated City cost of health benefits in the coming year.  The City’s cost of health coverage is estimated to increase by approximately 16% in the coming year; however, the Administration recommends no change in monthly retiree insurance rates at this time.

To manage the financial risk of catastrophic health claims, the City’s insurance consultant obtained quotes for aggregate and specific stop-loss coverage on the City health plan.  The consultant supports and the Administration recommends Commission approval to acquire stop-loss insurance coverage from Symetra Financial using an individual stop-loss level of $75,000.  This stop-loss choice provides far less financial risk to the City than would be offset by a premium savings of $40,000 – but accepting a higher stop-loss level of $85,000.

The annual cost of the Symetra Financial coverage is $411,788 for the coming fiscal year.  The Administration recommends Commission approval for the purchase of this health stop-loss coverage.
CITY OF DANIA BEACH


MEMORANDUM








